PPCMA Update 08-28-08

Dear PPCMA Members:

Finance (08-26-08)
The meeting was chaired by Ron Cotton. A quorum was recognized and previous minutes approved. 
Bob Osterling reviewed PPOA Financials through July. In summary, PPOA net income for the month of July stands at a ($43,829) loss versus a budgeted profit of $2,024, or $45,853 below budgeted income. For the year to date, net income is $25,651, versus a budget of $65,873, or $40,222 lower than budgeted. A downturn in building permit/road impact fees, increased legal expenses, higher contract labor costs, closure for renovation and an inventory issue resulting in high cost of goods sold were citied as contributing factors to the shortfall. Legal expenses for the year were budgeted at $50,000, with $98,252 spent already. For the full year, legal costs are now projected to be $135,000. To review the financials, please use the link below.

http://www.ppcma.org/PP_Info/Misc_Info/PPOA_Financial_Information/July_08_Financials.pdf
Bob mentioned a 2008 Capital Budget level of $639,000, stating that when the 2008 Road Repair and the $60,000 unbudgeted capital upgrade to the new PAC Pool and addition of a Kiddy Pool are included, the 2008 Capital Budget will likely be overrun by about $250,000.

Michael Bartholomew advised that a potentially large 2009 capital expenditure would likely be coming forward, related to the settlement of a 1993 “drainage” lawsuit involving a lot along Ravenswood. PPOA, as a part of the 1993 settlement, may be responsible for maintenance, etc. Engineering studies are now underway with the Wallace Group, at a cost of about $7,500 to be booked in 2008. Michael indicated this issue is holding up a property sale.
Michael also mentioned an upcoming Town Hall Meeting (September 9th 6:30 pm at the PAC), where the Golf Course Master Plan, developed by an architect, will be rolled out to the PPOA membership. Members will have the opportunity for questions. 

It was reported that the final Committee Responsibilities document will be going to the Board for approval. 
No written legal opinion has been obtained yet, as to whether or not the LENMO II Agreement specifically allows the PPOA Board to circumvent the By-laws. This issue arose from the Board’s recent decision to spend $60,000 on upgrades, improvements and a kiddy pool at the new PAC Lap Pool, WITHOUT a vote of the membership as outlined in the PPOA By-laws.

Ron Cotton informed the committee that President Lowrey has requested Finance work with By-laws on both the $2,500 proposed limit for the use of the newly defined “non-replacement” category of capital and the issue of whether or not the $50,000 Annual Limit on New Capital without membership approval is adequate. There was much discussion about the $2,500 proposed limit and two members of the committee plan to meet with Mr. Lowrey to make sure the issue has been adequately explained. To see the Finance Committee position paper on this subject, please use the link below.

http://www.ppcma.org/PP_Info/Misc_Info/PPOA_Financial_Information/Capital_Expenditure_Non_Replaceable_Proposal.pdf
In the Open Session, Michael Bartholomew stated that the old Clubhouse Lobby & Library furniture had been sold off for $1,200 by the House Committee. Purchasers included certain Pecan residents and he confirmed it had been a private sale, not communicated to the general membership. This disclosure came as news to many in attendance, as it had been previously agreed back in April that the furniture would be sold either to a dealer as a package or donated to a charity. 

The meeting then adjourned.
Upon hearing Michael Bartholomew’s explanation of the furniture sale, PPCMA immediately expressed written concern to the PPOA Board of Directors about this “private sale” of Pecan Plantation assets. As the PPOA Board responded to PPCMA Advisory Council members publicly in the Workshop (see below), we felt it worthwhile to go ahead and include our letter as background, which is self-explanatory.

Ladies & Gentlemen of the PPOA Board:

To not only our surprise but apparently also to that of some Finance Committee members themselves, in today's Finance Committee meeting it was communicated to all present by PPOA General Manager Michael Bartholomew that the old clubhouse furniture was "sold off" in a private sale, unbeknownst to the general membership, by the House Committee, with certain PPOA residents as purchasers. Total proceeds for the old Lobby & Library furniture were only $1,200.

While some of you may not be fully aware of the details, lengthy discussions had previously occurred within the Finance Committee as to how this old asset disposal was to have been handled. Shown below are the official PPOA minutes of what was at least an hour of Finance discussion back in April when the AFE for new Clubhouse furniture was reviewed by the committee. Much heated concern was expressed in the lengthy discussion about the issue of how to properly dispose of the old furniture, after the House representative indicated in the meeting that some of the ladies had already "picked pieces out" to buy themselves. It is clear in reading below that asset disposal was a pre-condition of the AFE endorsement from Finance. The whole idea, as we interpreted the April discussion firsthand, was to simply get rid of the furniture in a way that would be above question. At the April meeting, House Committee representatives agreed to comply with the Finance requested disposal approach, the conditions of which are outlined below in the PPOA committee minutes.

Why a "private" unannounced clubhouse furniture sale was ever allowed to go forward with only certain select individuals, without any sort of public auction or notification process with the general membership, certainly raises questions. Unfortunately, regardless of how this all came about, we will now never know how much more money a fair public auction would have actually brought in. As our PPOA Controller pointed out back in the April Finance meeting, for a sale to be fair, it needs to be open to the entire membership. Surely those of you with business experience know this type of "private" asset disposal process would not have occurred in your corporations.

Several years ago, a very similar thing happened with a number of canoes that PPOA (all of us) used to have at the Marina, available for members to have delivered to the beach parks for rental and to float the river in. A private and unilateral board decision was made to get rid of the canoes. We personally know one board member in office at the time who privately purchased one of the canoes for himself, with no auction process offered to the membership. From all indications, it was a similar private closed process in terms of how the canoes were disposed of. By the time the membership learned the canoes were being sold off, they were all already gone! When later investigated by an external auditor, the board in place at the time dismissed the canoe incident by responding that the canoe sale was ancient history, having not occurred on their watch. 

Also to our surprise, both Michael Bartholomew and Lynda Tomlinson both told us today that they had nothing to do with the "private" furniture sale. 

Regardless of whoever made this recent furniture sale decision, this is the type of incident that directionally runs counter to a healthy transparent atmosphere of credibility and accountability, in our opinion. 

Signed by All Members of the PPCMA Advisory Council

PPOA Minutes - Finance Committee April 22, 2008

1) Clubhouse Repair and Replacement (furniture) - $31,485 replacement capital required

Members of the House Committee presented a full presentation of the proposed new furniture for the lobby and library of the clubhouse. The 2008 budget had been approved for $35,250 for this project. It has been noted that this replacement and the scheduled July repair and painting of these areas will create additional events revenue for the club. The House Committee ask the Finance Committee to approve the entire $35,250 for unanticipated additional expenditures but was unanimously rejected by the Finance Committee and was ask to return to this Committee for additional funds. There was a long discussion regarding the disposal of the existing furniture and a decision was made to proceed in one of two disposal methods: a) sell all of the furniture to a dealer or b) donate all of the furniture to an organization such as Mission Granbury. This agreement was based on the inventory being a single item on the books. It was noted that the value of the furniture is less than $1,000. Recommendation for Board approval was agreed to by all members except Dick Brozek.
Board Workshop (08-27-08)

The meeting was chaired by PPOA President Bob Lowrey. Lynda Tomlinson, Monty Lewis and Cissy Fry-Wilson were absent. Bob went straight into committee reports.
ACC – Bob Ziemski has no report, which received applause.

Finance – Ron Cotton reviewed the July financials, as shown above in Finance. Year to date, PPOA is about $40,000 below budget. For the full year, PPOA is now projected to have a profit of $7,000 versus a budgeted profit of $84,000, or $77,000 below budget. Higher legal expense, contract labor and escalating healthcare costs were cited as negative trends, which will have to be included in the 2009 Budget. Bob Lowrey explained that he did want Finance to examine the $50,000 Annual Limit on New Capital, stating that this and future Boards cannot be constrained by unrealistic expectations. Ron noted that with respect to this year’s use of New Capital, $25,400 has been spent, leaving a balance of $24,600.

By-laws – George Coker said they are still finishing up on the Rules & Regulations review with all committees, and the Finance Committee Resolution will be coming to the Board. 

Communications – Michael Bartholomew said M2M is back open in the Lobby. He mentioned the September 9th Golf Town Hall and a M2M Town Hall being planned for October. The PPOA web site is in the process of being updated.

LENMO – Ron Keeney said the PAC Pool is being finished with a target of September 8th or 9th. The Land Swap with the Anthonys at the Stables is now ready and there are no environmental issues. The Anthonys have to move some dirt and PPOA will have to provide fencing materials.

Marina – Duggan Smith said dock work is underway and the Jet Ski dock will be in next month. The facility has been designated a “Clean Marina” and a contest will begin to sign up boaters as Clean Boaters. Spill Clean Up Kits will be given away on a first come basis. Ninety nine storage spots are in place now, with plans to add more.

Airport – Dick Carmichael said they are helping the Anthonys along in terms of helping them to be timely in all the required FCC and FAA filings for the new Landings Airport.

Golf – Don Fairweather mentioned the September 9th meeting and continuing work on the R&Rs with By-laws. Teeth are being put into the Rules as they pertain to the Four Tees computerized golf tee time service. He said some folks are taking advantage of the system unfairly by using the names of non-golfers or kids in their foursomes to gain tee time advantage. This misuse of the system will be cracked down on with the new rules.

Grounds - Wayne Blank reported that benches are going in at the Front Circle. A request for funds to replace foliage at all the other common areas maintained by Grounds and Garden Club volunteers will be coming.
House – Sharon Boone said the Lobby renovation is finished and commended the ladies on her committee. They are now in the process of prioritizing their ideas for next year.

Sports & Recreation – Michael Bartholomew said summer is winding down. There is no definite opening date for the new PAC Lap Pool, but hopefully it will be this year. The Labor Day Street Dance will be next Sunday.

Tennis – Sharon Crittendon said they now have two bids for the addition of a 6th Tennis Court with a third bid coming. Michael said it is yet to be determined if the new court will go in at the same time the other resurfacing work is done. The new court will be New Capital for the funds required from PPOA. PPTA has raised some funds themselves. 

Horse Owners – Tammy Dressman reported a $6,000 profit from the recent Play Day. They would like to see a new lighted riding arena with bleachers. Four new horses have come in and the facility is full, with a waiting list. Ron Keeney pointed out that new stalls can be added but the limitation is really the amount of pasture land available for grazing.

Safety & Security – Carl Chaney said 40 citations were written in July, resulting in three disputes, all being upheld. The Sheriff’s Deputy Patrols are working. Michael said the cost is about $10,000 per year, based on $22 per hour. Carl also commended the Crime Watch group.

Infrastructure – Dick Drake commended Mitch and his staff on the planning and execution of this year’s road repair work. Some minor changes are being studied to some of the remaining items, which may have a minor impact on costs, such as smoothing out the access from Monticello to Plantation. 

Membership – Bob Lowrey announced a New Member “Wine & Cheese” set for Thursday evening. PPOA now has 2848 dues paying memberships, with 44 net additions so far in 2008, versus a plan of 36 for the full year.

President’s Comments - Bob Lowrey reported that the PPOA Board was in receipt of an e mail concerning disposition of the old clubhouse furniture. (Bob individually named the six signers and was referring to the PPCMA Advisory Council’s letter shown above.) He stated that the House Committee had made a determination that it was best to simply allow PPOA employees to buy the furniture. Six employees had purchased 11 pieces of furniture. Both he and Cissy Frye-Wilson, the Board rep to the House Committee, were unaware that this was being done, but had they known about it, they would have approved it. Bob said an auction to the general membership would have been foolish based on the value of the furniture. 
Tammy Dressman asked why the individuals had been concerned about the sale. Dan White, on behalf of the PPCMA Advisory Council, spoke up that their concern was based upon PPOA General Manager Michael Bartholomew having just the day before clearly told the Finance Committee that the furniture had been sold to certain Pecan residents, a sale which occurred without any notice to the membership having been given. Bob then clarified that one of the House Committee ladies did buy a chair. Ron Keeney said that Michael had misspoken yesterday about the sale and that there had been a miscommunication. Dan agreed. The House Committee has now been informed that assets being disposed of in excess of $1,000 require management involvement.
The workshop was then adjourned.
"We Support Our Troops"
The following information is being provided to you on behalf of a hard working group of Pecan residents that PPCMA thinks you need to know about. We highly support our United States military personnel and hope that you will join in with us in supporting this program!

Pecan's Plantation Cup Golfers Join Forces with Members to Show Support and Appreciation of Our Troops
"We Support Our Troops" is the theme for this year's Plantation Cup men’s and women’s member-guest tournaments in September. The Plantation Cup golfers are inviting the Pecan community to join with them in recognizing the sacrifice and service that our troops, and other military personnel, perform for our country both at home and abroad.
Do you have a family member or loved one who is serving in a combat zone; on active military duty; in the National Guard or Reserves at any location; a member of ROTC; or a cadet at a service academy? If so, we would like to include him/her along with a photo in a slide show that will feature members of the military with a Pecan Plantation or Hood County connection. The slideshow will be shown during the tournament and on Channel 28. 
To include your loved one, the following information will be needed: name, rank/service, where serving, photo (in uniform, if possible), Pecan member's name with relationship to the military member, and mailing address. Submissions can be sent via e-mail to carol_cotton2006@yahoo.com . A confirmation of receipt will be sent. If you do not receive such notice, please contact Carol at (817) 573-4014 to ensure your submission was received. Photos sent via computer must be in JPEG format. Submissions and/or actual photos may also be left at the club front desk in an envelope marked "Support Our Troops" to the attention of Carol Cotton. Photos will be scanned for use and returned to you.
The Plantation Cup golfers would also like to show our appreciation to the individuals in the military groups cited above by sending a "care package" to each of them that we identify. Known service personnel with ties to Hood County will also be included. These packages will be made up of a variety of items such as personal care and hygiene items; ready-to-eat or individually packaged food items; energy drinks, bars and snacks; medicinal items; magazines/books; candy/gum; etc. Everyone is invited to participate in the assembly and mailing of the packages in mid-October. For a donation of $25, you may sponsor a "care package" for one of these most deserving men or women. A personal message may be included, if you wish. You may also purchase a 3 foot by 5-foot "Support Our Troops” flag for $10 (shown below) that we hope you will proudly display as a visible expression of your gratitude for their service.  Flags are available now and will be delivered to your home.
Checks made out to "Support Our Troops" for "care packages" and/or flags may be mailed to Carol Cotton, 6104 Nutcracker Dr., Granbury, TX 76049.  They may also be left at the Front Desk in an envelope marked "Support Our Troops" Attn: Carol Cotton. 
Please join us in this effort to show that the Pecan community cares for and supports our troops. If you would like to be a sponsor, or require additional information please contact:  Carol Cotton at (817) 573-4014 (e-mail carol_cotton2006@yahoo.com ) or Mary Morgan at (817) 573-8811 (e-mail at maryamorg@aol.com ).  
PPOA Offers to Settle RV Lawsuit
(Sent as a PPOA Web Blast on August 27th, 2008) 

“As you recall, the Association was originally sued by about 125 plaintiffs. Fifty-seven plaintiffs have recently dropped all their claims against the Association. The current 68 plaintiffs represent 43 of the 1,700-plus memberships within Units 1-18. Further, the remaining 43 members have also dropped all their claims against the Association except for their defenses to enforcement of the Covenants and Restrictions and their claim for attorneys’ fees. Please note that this court and a prior court has already affirmed the Board’s interpretation of the C&Rs in Units 1-18 (RVs cannot be stored at a home).
 
    On Aug. 25, 2008, the Association and the remaining 43 members attempted to settle the lawsuit with the assistance of a neutral third-party attorney/mediator. As was previously communicated to you, this procedure was required by the court. After a careful review of thousands of pages of documents and after taking testimony from certain potential witnesses, the Association believes it is now in the best interest of all its members to attempt settlement of the lawsuit on terms that will address all members’ concerns.
 
    The Association is offering a waiver for any of the 43 members who can show that they have consistently stored their RVs on their property on and before Dec. 31, 2004. If accepted, this waiver will allow the members to park their RVs at their home as long as they own and occupy their existing home. The offer also requires the members to agree that the Association may assess a reasonable annual vehicle registration fee for the plaintiffs' storage of RVs at their home to offset the Association’s cost of administering and policing this agreement. Coupled with this offer of a waiver was the condition to mutually release claims against each other, including each party's claim for damages and attorneys' fees, and to dismiss the lawsuit.
 
    The Association continues to deny all liability from the lawsuit but is making this offer in good faith to resolve this matter and to avoid additional legal expense required by continued litigation. The Association's offer will remain open until 5 p.m. Sept. 10, 2008, to allow all plaintiff/members the opportunity to carefully consider this offer. The Association will continue to move toward a resolution of the lawsuit that is in the best interest of its members, and the Board appreciates the continued support of the Association’s members.”
Thanks for reading and helping to "spread the word!"

Thank you,


PPCMA Advisory Council

Jim Allen

Kate Dodd

John Gehring

Steve Haines

Ray Stallings

Dan White


To Join PPCMA, simply e-mail us at

PPCMA@charter.net
www.PPCMA.org
